

# Newsletter

## Friday 13th March 2020



### Hello everyone!

This week the children have been spending a lot of time in the creative area, painting, cutting and sticking. The children have enjoyed looking at their Learning Diaries this week and we look forward to sharing them with you very soon. We are learning some songs about eggs hatching and have started to talk about Easter, signs of Spring and new life. The children are getting really good at counting to 20, thanks to our push on hand-washing!

Have a lovely weekend.

The Mells Nursery Team

Next week, please could every child bring in a jam jar with a lid. Thank you

#### **Coronavirus**

We are continuing to stay up to date with current guidelines and support the healthy practices and cleaning regimes at Nursery.

If you or your child has a temperature or prolonged cough, please take Government advice and stay at home to selfisolate for at least 7 days.

If you have concerns about yourself or a loved one, the best course of action is to call NHS 111 for advice.

### **Sharing Learning Diaries**

This year, we have changed the format of our Learning Diaries and have been spending time tuning in to childrens' learning and development during Focus weeks. During the Focus week, we make observations and take photographs that help us to build a clear picture of your child.

By Easter, the children will have 2 terms worth of observations in their diaries and we would like to take the opportunity to share their progress with you. In true Mells style, this will be led by your children who will invite you to come and look at their diary with them.

Due to the current uncertainty around the spreading of Coronavirus, we will delay these invitations until after Easter.

However, please remember that staff are always happy to talk to you about your children at any time and we will always talk to you if we have any concerns.